ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp

(Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.co.uk

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £256.80 Loose Plate £78.47 Total £335.27 Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by <u>parishioners</u> and <u>visitors</u>. Please use! Collection for Peter's Pence £86.22 – this is sent to the Diocese for onward transmission

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m. Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 8th July 2012

Saturday	7 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Billy Whelan R I P	Mass of 14 th Sunday
Sunday	8 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of the Year
Monday	9 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Sr Margaret's Intentions	Feria
Tuesday	10 th	N C	M O R	NING SERVICE	Feria
Wednesday	11^{th}	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Communion Service	St Benedict, Abbot
Thursday	12 th	N C	M O R	NING SERVICE	Feria
Friday	13 th	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	FREE	St Henry
Saturday	14 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	Mass of 15 th Sunday
Sunday	15 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parish Sick & Housebound (SVP)	of the Year

On July 10th 1972 Fr Peter Devins CSSp celebrated his first Baptism in All Saints Hassop [Lib. Baptizorum]

Ministries weekend of 14th/15th July

	Bakewell	Hassop	
E. Ministers	N Harney	M & C Allsop	
Readers	M Trend & H Hoare	J Paxman & A Howlings	
Welcomers	M Hutchison	A Lancashire & T Clarke	
Flowers	V Dooley		
Counters	This week: CABG	Next week: JNM	

To our young parishioners making their First Holy Communion this Sunday, to their parents & families and friends, the parish community is thinking of you, praying with and for you. In the Sacrament of Reconciliation, we receive divine mercy. In the Sacrament of the Holy Eucharist we receive divine nourishment. We thank our Catechists who have helped to prepare our young people for these Sacraments – may they continue to receive them and be encouraged to receive them all their lives. Fr Hugh

Diary of the month:

This Sunday is <u>Sea Sunday</u>: a second collection will be taken for Apostleship of the Sea whose members help at and minister in our ports. Gift Aid envelopes are available.

This Sunday: <u>Carnival Service</u> at 11am in Bakewell in Bakewell Methodist Church because of the weather.

11th S V P meeting after Communion service.

15thPadley Pilgrimage Sunday (next Sunday!). Information leaflets are available. We hope the parents of our Confirmation and 1st Holy Communion groups will support this local gathering of pilgrims with all who would like to attend. Our two local Bishops are expected for the Mass. Pilgrims gather at Grindleford Station at 3.00pm.

16th R E group meets for social time & quiz c/o Jane.

20th St Mary's School Mass, Chesterfield (Fr Hugh).

21 – **22**nd Fr Philip Marsh, our CSSp Provincial, will celebrate the weekend Masses in both churches.

25th S V P meeting after service ... and, then, we get ready for the Bakewell Show as August beckons to us!

Hassop Parking on Sunday mornings is causing some concern. Our local Community Police Officer advises us to use cones at the junction of the Bakewell-Calver road. Recently somebody could have been seriously injured trying to cross the road. Peter Peel requested parking permission from Hassop Hall and they kindly agreed to this – we really should try to use it.

<u>In Touch Parish Magazine</u> is on sale at 60p per copy. It gives you a little flavour of our parish life and we are grateful to all the contributors and Editors. Thank you all!

Gift Aid Information: Nigel Trend will shortly be preparing the annual letter given out to parishioners and parish friends who support the parish through our Gift Aid scheme. For the parish to benefit Gift Aid from your <u>financial support</u> we require authorisation and a postal address.

<u>Day for Life</u> will be celebrated on 29th July with the theme **The Gift of the human body**.

Brian Cain has finished his sponsored walk in aid of the **Street Child** – a charity Helen Cain helps. If you have donations to offer, please give directly to Brian. Thank you!

So far 5 parishioners have expressed interest in attending the catechetics course that begins in October. Applications have to be sent off by 14th September. Many thanks to those parishioners willing to consider this and Amber Valley Deanery hopes we will have 6 candidates.

Gilbert & Sullivan evening on 14th August at 7.30pm in Buxton is being planned by Jane Horton and Mary Pickard: they need to know numbers so please call them.

Fr Dieudonné Nzapalainga CSSp has been appointed the Archbishop of Bangui in Central African Republic. It is a very difficult situation in the archdiocese so we remember the new archbishop in our prayers. Also, our General Chapter is now taking place and next week the elections of the new Superior General and Council will begin. Presently the Congregation numbers 2,828 members.

<u>Hassop Honey</u> is on sale – thanks to Jane. Jars cost £4.00 of which 25% is donated to parish funds and our thanks go to Jane for the excellent honey and the financial support.

<u>Seasons of Faith</u> is a one-day ecumenical gathering for reflection and sharing. It will take place on 15th September in Newark or on 22nd September in Rearsby.

Many thanks to our Readers who came along last Wednesday evening. We all agreed that the apparatus available for use did, in fact, enhance the quality of voice projection and audibility. Speed is another thing to watch.

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: We remember Patricia Turner, Christina Gentis, Stella Clegg, Cliff Mann, Michael & Shirley Plant, Chris Holmes, Nick Mosley, Janet Smith and Joan Mason along with all the sick of our families and friends.

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week especially for Veronica Howell, David Overton and Joan Tommason

May their souls rest in peace!